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ACTION REQUIRED 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  MARCH 20, 2023 

 
This advisory is applicable only to iBudget Waiver Residential Habilitation providers licensed by the 
Agency for Health Care Administration (AHCA) as an Assisted Living Facility (ALF).  
 
The Assistive Care Services Fee Schedule has been updated, effective July 1, 2022. The iBudget 
Waiver Residential Habilitation rates for Floridians residing in ALFs have been adjusted to reflect the 
change in the Medicaid Assistive Care Services daily rates.   
 
The iBudget Waiver Residential Habilitation rates for Assisted Living Facilities have been adjusted to 
retroactively reflect this change as of July 1, 2022, and are posted on the APD website here.   
 
Providers will need to void any paid claims under prior rates and rebill at the current rates from 
July 1, 2022, forward. Once implemented, Waiver Support Coordinators will provide updated service 
authorizations to providers.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

The Agency for Persons with Disabilities supports Floridians with developmental disabilities to live, 
learn, and work in their communities. The agency annually serves more than 58,000 Floridians with 

severe forms of autism, cerebral palsy, spina bifida, intellectual disabilities, Down syndrome, Phelan-
McDermid syndrome, and Prader-Willi syndrome. For more information about the Agency for Persons 

with Disabilities, visit APDcares.org or call toll-free 1-866-APD-CARES (1-866-273-2273). 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://ahca.myflorida.com/medicaid/review/fee_schedules.shtml
https://www.apd.myflorida.com/providers/rates-billing/

